

Bridlington Regeneration Partnership

Town Improvement Forum

Held at Bridlington Business Centre on 6th March 2018

Present:-

Maureen Bell (MB)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Carl Brown (CB)	Promenade Shopping Centre
Colin Croft (CC)	Bridlington Town Council
Martyn Coltman (MC)	Destination Old Town
Gerry Harran (GHar)	Bridlington Central Action Group
Garry Halstead (GHal)	Bridlington Central Action Group
Glenn Holmes (GHo)	Bridlington Town Council
Pam Quigley (PQ)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Dennis Smyth (DS)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Joan Turner (JT)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Sylvia Wright (SW)	Women in Business
Peter Wilson (PW)	Bridlington Street Angels

Officers attending:-

Helen Jackson (HJ)	Renaissance Projects Coordinator
--------------------	----------------------------------

1.	Welcome, apologies and declarations of interest The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Isla Pickup, Tim Norman and Ann Smith. Ann Smith is sadly stepping down for the Town Improvement Forum. The forum expressed its gratitude for all the contribution that Ann had made over the years that she has been involved. No declarations of interest were received.
2.	Minutes of previous meeting AGREED The minutes from the last meeting were agreed as a correct record
3	Matter arising (not on the main agenda) ACTION 170904 Item3: Town centre car park signage. The BTA are carrying out an audit of town centre signs. IP to pass on comments to NA. Carried Forward ACTION 170704 item 7: HJ to confirm what the plans for hoardings are. Carried forward ACTION 171107 Item 4: MB and MC will present proposals and renaissance team managers will consider whether this can be resource/supported. Carried forward ACTION 180109 Item 4a: CB to forward footfall counts for corresponding dates to SM. Complete

	<p>ACTION 180109 Item 4b: AS to report Town Centre Monitoring to the Business Forum. Complete</p> <p>ACTION 180109 Item 8: All to let PW know which roads of concern. PW had a response from Greg Knight PM in response concern about the lack of enforcement of 20mph zones. He will take it up with the relevant agencies. Complete</p> <p>ACTION 180306 Item 3: SW requested to see the members review into Renaissance Partnerships. HJ will circulate with the minutes.</p>
4	Bridlington Quay Townscape Heritage
	<p>MB presented an up-date on the BGTH initiative covering:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The context of the initiative • Progress made on the property improvement grants • Public Realm • Activities • Article 4 directive
5	Maintenance
	<p>MC gave a presentation highlighting concerns about maintenance around the town. The forum supported his concerns and urged him to pass on his presentation to the relevant part of the council.</p> <p>ACTION 180306 Item 3: MC to send maintenance presentation to the Interim Director of Environment and Neighbourhood Services</p> <p>MB suggested that the forum organise an action day.</p>
6	ITP2 up-date
	<p>DS gave an up-date of ITP2</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> •
7	Gypsy Race Park update
7a.	<p>Feedback from public exhibition</p> <p>HJ expressed her thanks to the Forum members for help to promote and man the public exhibition for the public exhibition for the GRP phase 2</p> <p>171 participants were recorded to have attended on the day. 93% of those that expressed a view supported the scheme.</p> <p>Main concerns expressed were about anti-social behaviour, access to public toilets, water flow and maintenance. Some concerns were expressed about cost and value for money. Attendees were asked whether they would use the park.</p> <p>Out of those that choose to respond to the question 82% said they would use the park. The most common reason given for not using the park was distance away from home with personal safety also mentioned.</p> <p>Suggestions received related to amenities, educational or heritage elements, maintenance, environmental, water management, measures to increase biodiversity and safe, accessible walking and cycling routes and car parking nearby.</p>

	MC gave an update on Gypsy Race Park projects	
8	Future agenda items and year plan	
	The suggested list of future agenda items are:	
	Old Town Association and Destination Old Town	MC, TN 1st May 2018
	The parking review and forward plan	TBC TBC
	Town Centre Seafront Urban Design scheme	DC Public consultation April 2018
	Bridlington Central Action Group	GH 3rd July 2018
	Bridlington Town Council	GH, CC 4th September 2018
	Antisocial behaviour	GH TBC
	Highway Maintenance Schedule	TBC TBC
	Dog fouling enforcement	TBC TBC
	Reducing plastic waste	PQ TBC
8	Any Other Business	
	<p>PW had written to Greg Knight MP to raise concern about the lack of enforcement of 20mph zones. Greg Knight asked for specific roads that were causing a problem.</p> <p>PW handed around information on government consultation on small scale digital radio and local transmitters.</p>	
	Date and time of next meeting	
	<p>10am to 12pm, Tuesday 1st May 2018 10am to 12pm, Tuesday 3rd July 2018 10am to 12pm, Tuesday 4th September 2018 10am to 12pm, Tuesday 6th November 2018</p>	